LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 83RD LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 17, 2013
TO: Honorable Joseph Pickett, Chair, House Committee on Homeland Security & Public Safety
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB965 by Williams (Relating to the correction of employment termination reports for law
enforcement officers.), Committee Report 2nd House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Occupations Code relating to the correction of employment termination
reports for law enforcement officers. The bill would require the Texas Commission on Law
Enforcement Standards and Education (TCLEOSE) to change the original employment termination
report upon a finding by an administrative law judge that the alleged misconduct cited in the
report was not supported by the preponderance of the evidence. The bill would direct TCLEOSE
to send the changed employment termination report to the law enforcement agency that prepared
the original employment termination report. The bill would require the law enforcement agency to
replace the original employment termination report with the changed report.

Based on information provided by State Office of Administrative Hearings, Commission on Law
Enforcement Officer Standards, and the Comptroller of Public Accounts, it is assumed that the
provisions of the bill could be implemented within existing resources. The bill would take effect
September 1, 2013.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 407 Commission on Law Enforcement Officer Standards and Education,
304 Comptroller of Public Accounts, 360 State Office of Administrative
Hearings

LBB Staff: UP, ESi, Al, JAW, MW, CWS
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